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‘#Description
use of artificial intelligence by state agencies and staff reduction goals

: AssUmptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

This bill creates new requirements for state agencies that are required under current law to submit their
biennial budget requests to the Department of Administration (DOA) by September 15 of each even-numbered
year (all state agencies except the legislature and the court system).

Under the bill, beginning in 2030 (for the 2031-33 school year), a state agency would be required to include a
proposal to reduce the total number of the agency's position authorizations for each fiscal year of the
succeeding fiscal biennium, usmg as a base the agency's total number of position authorizations in the 2023-
24 fiscal year (FY24).

Additionally, under the bill, beginning in 2026, a state agency would be required to submit a report to the
legisiature, by June 30 of each even-numbered year, which identifies full-time equivalent (FTE) positions within
the agency whose work could be made more efficient through the use of artificial intelligence (Al) tools and that
describes the agency's progress toward meeting the position authorization reduction goal described above.
The annual report must also include updates on the information provided in the audit required under the bill
that would be conducted by the Legisiative Audit Bureau (LAB) relating to agency use of artificial intelligence
tools.

Under the bill, LAB is required to conduct an audit of each agency's use of Al tools to increase efﬂolenoy and
carry out the agency's functions, by June 30, 2025.

‘The immediate impact of the bill would be to divert state agency resources from the work the agency conducts
~ under state and federal law, in order to conduct a review of efficiencies gained through the use of artificial
intelligence and provide information to the LAB related to agency use of Al tools. Regarding the longer-term
impact of the bill, DP! is not able to provide a reasonable estimate at this time of the number of positions that
would be identified in future years as being made more efficient through the use of Al tools.

Long-Range Fiscal Implications




